English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

May 4, 2006

John Prush called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.  

Board members present:  John Prush, Geoff Ruonavaara, John Lindley, Nancy Case, Patricia Wysong, and Valerie Alleman.  

Visitors present:  Marianne Miller.

It was moved by John L., seconded by Valerie and passed unanimously, to approve the minutes of the April 6, 2006 regular meeting as presented.

Old Business:
Unpaid association dues and trash fees were discussed.  Nancy reported that all have been paid except for Lee Secord.  Pat reported that the certified letter was returned as undeliverable.  John P. volunteered to attempt to hand deliver the letter to Mr. Secord.

Financial Report:

Nancy presented the current financial reports and an updated resident listing including homes currently for sale.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by John L. and passed unanimously, to accept the report as presented.

Lawn Care and Snow Removal:

John P. reported that he has had contact with several companies regarding our lawn care and snow removal with a recommendation that we offer the contract to Lake State.  Additional discussion included attempting to obtain a 3-year contract with a set price.  John P. will ask them to call him or his designated alternate before they fertilize, spray, or remove snow.  A proposal from Lake State for the path areas is planned to be received soon with the information to be distributed to the board members at that time.

Discussion was held on the landscape area at the entrance of the subdivision.  It was moved by Valerie, seconded by John P. and passed unanimously, to have Lake State include this area in their program.

Nancy proposed placement of “no trespassing” signs along Eiffert Road.  It was moved by Geoff, seconded by John L. and passed unanimously, to authorize placement of 3 yellow “no trespassing” signs at a cost of $18.

Managing Complaints:
It was moved by John L., seconded by Nancy and passed unanimously, to establish a grievance form to use for residents to file complaints and for the board to use in reviewing those complaints at their regular meetings.

Website:
John P. reported that the website is working again with Geoff volunteering to be backup for website maintenance.

Visitor Comments:

Marianne stated that the board did not follow the bylaws for the annual meeting and because of that, she was unable to attend.  She also explained that the bylaws indicate that the board must announce their meeting dates at the annual meeting.  Following discussion, Marianne was assured that the annual meeting for 2007 would be held on the 2nd Tuesday of February as the bylaws indicate.  In reviewing the bylaws, it was determined that the board is allowed to hold monthly meetings without notification to all members of the association; however, John P. assured Marianne that the minutes are now on the web site and always include the date, time, and place of the next regular meeting of the board.

John L. volunteered to work on changes to the bylaws for consideration at the next annual meeting with all proposed changes to be reviewed by the board and submitted to all members prior to the annual meeting.

New Business:

Pat suggested that there be two authorized signers for all bank accounts.  It was moved by John L., seconded by Valerie and passed unanimously, to have the President and Treasurer be authorized signers on all association bank accounts.

John L. questioned the establishment of our capital reserve fund.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by John P. and passed unanimously, that Nancy establish a capital reserve fund savings account.

Geoff suggested that a transition guide should be established for new boards to use.  It was moved by Geoff, seconded by John L. and passed unanimously, that a transition guide for new boards be established.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be held on Monday, June 12, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. at Barley’s on Miller Road East of Cedar Street.

Patricia Wysong, Secretary

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the May 4, 2006 regular meeting.
